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THOMPSON TRIO TO THE BAY
Lee’s lads out to impress at Aldo

Lee Thompson Racing heads to the fifth round of the Extreme Festival motor races at the newly resurfaced Aldo Scribante Racetrack keen to unlock the secrets needed to find the best pace out of its three cars Saturday 14 July. Young gun Delon Thompson plans to deliver yet another ripping rookie performance and Simon Need is keen to get his show back on the road in the Engen VW Polo Cup, while Charl Smalberger intends bouncing back in Sasol GTC2.

Delon Thompson may be an Engen Polo Cup rookie, but he has consistently slotted his MF Autobody LTR into the points to sit an impressive eighth in the overall championship race and sixth among the Junior drivers and he can’t wait for his first trip to Aldo Scribante. “This will be my first visit to Aldo, but the track has been completely resurfaced so besides me not yet knowing where the track goes yet, its going to be new for everyone and that could be an advantage with a master like Lee in my corner, so I’m looking forward to more good results.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]East London was a weekend to forget for Charl Smalberger and his Sabertek LTR Golf GTI in Sasol GTC2 last time out. “The last race was tough on us and a bit disappointing, so its time to bounce back,” Charl reflected. “I have gone well in PE in the past so hopefully we can replicate that form and we have also made some improvments, so I am super-keen to get back into the championship hunt. “Bring on Port Elizabeth!”

Also racing in the Engen Polo Cup, Lee Thompson’s third driver, Mauritian Simon Need returns to the fray after skipping the East London races. “Luck has not been on my side so far this season,” Simon rued. “But it's time to turn that around and I need to reward Lee and the lads with some good points in Port Elizabeth — can’t wait!”

“This should prove a most interesting weekend,” team boss Lee Thompson concluded. “The Aldo Scribante Racetrack has been completely resurfaced and reports from Port Elizabeth suggest that it may be a bit of a trick to set the cars up for the better new surface, but we are ready and waiting for the challenge!”  
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